

## Report to Village Board

**Item Name:** Discussion and Possible Action: Martin Rd. Engineering Report

Meeting Date: January 13, 2025 Referring Body: Village Board

**Committee Contact:** 

Staff Contact: Greg Ulman

Report Prepared by: Greg Ulman

AGENDA ITEM: Discussion and Possible Action: Martin Rd. Engineering Report

**OBJECTIVE(S):** To have the Village Board approve the engineering report.

HISTORY/BACKGROUND: At the October 14<sup>th</sup> Village Board meeting the Village Board voted to reduce the speed limit on Martin Rd. from 55mph to 45mph. According to DOT state statutes, the Village Board needs to be presented with an engineering report to go along with the reduction in speeds. This information was presented to CLIPP on October 7<sup>th</sup>, as well as to the Village Board on October 14<sup>th</sup>, however it is now written out instead of verbalized. The DOT state statutes state a municipality may reduce the speeds up to 10 mph with an engineering report which can be written by the Director of Public Works, which I present today. The Village Board will need to accept the engineering report to keep the change in speed limits from 55mph to 45 mph, or approve the engineering report and re-vote to keep the speed limit at 55 mph.

**PROPOSAL:** Approve the engineering report to keep a speed limit change from 55 mph to 45 mph, or keep the speed limit at 55 mph.

**ATTACHMENTS:** Engineering report and speed board data.